
Crystal	View	Elementary		
Parent	Advisory	Council	Meeting	MINUTES	
April	24,	2019	
	
Attendees:	Karen	DeCicco,	Sarah	Laughton,	Lauren	Smith,	Lori	Ball,	Rebecca	Pacey,	Kim	MacMillan,	April	Flannagan,	Erika	Russell,		
	
Call	to	Order	
Meeting	opened	at	6:33pm	
Adoption	of	Agenda	
Motion	to	adopt-	Rebecca,	April	second,	agenda	adopted.	
	
Principal’s	Report:		

• Next	year	-	2	K’s	and	a	K/1.		50	kindies	
• Class	placement	request	needs	to	be	done	by	hard	copy	and	given	back	to	school/	Karen.	No	teacher	requests	or	they	will	

be	disregarded.	Requests	about	the	learning	environment	are	welcome,	as	are	friendship	concerns	or	delights	
• 11	classes	next	year.	Mostly	splits		
• Teachers	leaving:	Ms	Evans,	Ms	Taylor,	Ms	Hogewide		
• Previous	PAC	money	given	for	a	clay	project	based	on	getting	a	grant,	but	CV	did	not	get	it.	We	will	be	using	the	money	

towards	cultural	activities	and	try	for	the	clay	project	next	year	
• Cultural	programs	-	sending	gr	3/4	kids	to	journey	for	a	pit	cook		
• The	Dance	Residency	was	fantastic,	It	was	connected	to	coding,	following	patterns,	moving	with	kids.	CV	received	a	grant	of	

$3500	and	the	PAC	donated	$2500	to	the	residency	
• Developing	a	sensory	circuit	outside.	Cathy	Morrison	has	drawn	this	up	and	we	are	a	pilot	school	
• June	21,	beach	day		

	
Vice	Principal’s	Report:		

• Book	fair	-	took	in	$3465		
• Scholastic	took	$1400	we	got	$2k	towards	books		
• Bookfairs:	one	in	Oct	and	March	again	for	next	year		
• Swimming	reward	again	for	lunch	monitors		
• Track	and	field	coming	up	-	May	1-	intermed	CV	track	meet	,	during	school	hours		
• June	7-	at	Royal	Bay	,	district,	during	the	day		
• Soccer	started	May	7,	girls	jamboree,	May	8-	boys		
• Class	pics	may	23		

	
Fundraising:	

• Grade	5	volunteer	lead	(more	info	to	come)	
• BBQ	–	Monday	June	17	(5:30-7pm)	
• Raffle	May	1st	(1st	prize	WestJet	anywhere	fly’s,	2nd	prize	-	Bear	Mtn,	2000	tickets	at	$10ea)	
• Draw	for	the	raffle	will	be	at	year	end	of	year	bbq	(June	17)		
• We	have	the	grill	for	this	and	there	will	be	a	silent	auction		
• We	hope	to	offer	face	painting	and	bubbles		

	
Treasurer	report		

• Have	about	$17K	in	accounts	and	vendors	to	pay	out	around	$4K		
• Like	to	go	into	the	new	school	year	with	around	$20K	
• Grade	5:	The	Pac	has	donated	some	money	already	(which	is	shared	between	the	kids)	and	they	made	money	during	the	

bottle	drive.	A	higher	%	of	the	bottle	drive	funds	raised	will	go	to	those	kids	that	helped	during	the	event.	
• Gaming	grant	paperwork	turned	in.	Applied	for	grant,	should	get	it		
• Agm	in	June.	(24th)	Advertise	on	PAC	board	and	Facebook.	Put	on	school	website.		
• Tanya	to	send	a	list	of	available	positions	to	Karen		
• Deep	cove	and	bundling	school	supplies	(poll	on	fb)	teachers	get	to	make	the	final	decision	on	this	

	
	
	
	
	



CHOMP:	
• Candice	has	been	lining	up	vendors	for	next	year		
• Hot	dog	day	next	yr	add’l	50c	as	costs	went	up	
• Adding	dads	soup	and	sangy’s	to	the	chomp	list	

	
Speac:		

• Parents	guide	to	elementary	math	on	May	13	
• May	15	agm	at	school	board		
• BCC	pac	on	June	4/5		
	

Other:	
• As	a	pac	we	cannot	issue	a	taxable	receipt.	CV	pac	isn’t	registered	to	do	This.			
• Mon	June	24,	agm	pizza	provided.	Drinks.	Salad		
• Emerg	preparedness	(Bought	4	emerg	shelters	)	

	
	
Meeting	Adjourned	7:45pm	
The	next	PAC	mtg	is	May	22	6:30	
	
	
	


